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DATE: 	July 25, 2017
TO: 		The Honorable Milwaukee Board of Supervisors
FROM: 	Chris Abele, Milwaukee County Executive
RE: 		County Board File No. 17-482

[bookmark: _GoBack]I am returning file 17-482 to you unsigned because the Board’s statement of policy that is not entirely consistent with the direction of national best practices, the work of our local coalitions, as well as local advocacy groups. This was also not a recommendation brought forward by the judiciary system.
Notably, the concept of a full 365-day option for the Milwaukee County Accountability Program (MCAP) perpetuates the type of institutionalization that we are working to move away from. Building more detention beds would be expensive and undesirable, especially because when too many detention beds are available, it can lead to unnecessary placements of youth that could be served in less restrictive settings. A better option is to invest in local alternatives, as well as secure residential treatment – as we’ve been pursuing. 
I appreciate the Board’s involvement on this important issue and hope we can collaborate as we make progress on building a best practice system that I believe can become a national model. 
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